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MEMBERS

Present






Absent

	Randy Wood, President
	
	             

	Trish Schumacher, V.P.
	
	

	Rick Horstman
	
	

	Justin Ansley
	
	

	Brett Cullan
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Casper Ningen
	
	

	Superintendent of Schools
	
	

	Troy Turek
	
	

	Secretary – Board of Education
	
	


.
	06-18-01
Recognition of Open Meeting Rules & Roll Call

06-18-02
Approval of Minutes
06-18-03

Approval of Agenda
	
	President Wood directed everyone’s attention to the open meeting rules poster on the Library door.  Meeting called to order and roll call was taken; Board members present; Wood, Schumacher, Horstman, Ansley, Cullan, and Turek.  Other’s present: Superintendent Casper Ningen, Board Clerk Mary Curtis, Daniel Kluver, Eric Arneson, Christy Ningen, Rozie Wax, Sandy Haas, Harold Adamson, Spike Jordan, Shaun Friedrichsen.
The May’s Meeting Minutes were approved as read.
The Agenda was approved with no additions or corrections.



	06-18-04
Financial Reports & Claims
	Total available funds in the General Fund as of June 11, 2018 are $2,309,103.44 and in the Building Fund $1,169,051.79.  General Fund Bills in the amount of $128,308.29, and payroll of $436,390.32 were presented. A motion to approve the financial report and pay June’s expenses was made by Ansley and seconded by Schumacher. Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.



	
	

	06-18-05
Requests to address the Board

	A thank you was read from the Lanik family for the donation in honor of Cindy Lanik’s mother. A thank you was read from Cindy Lanik for the retirement gift and her time with the district.  A thank you was read from the Ningen’s for the time the spent with district.

	06-18-06
Second/Final Reading of Updated Eligibility Policies
	A motion to accept the updated Eligibility Policies for the 2018-2019 School Year was made by Cullan and seconded by Turek. Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.



	06-18-07
Consideration/Approval of Bus Eschange
	The Board was presented with information on a new bus to replace the 2015 International we received last year.  The cost of the repairs and the trouble we have had with the bus is adding up.  Coachmasters has submitted a bid for trading in the 2015 bus and receiving a 2016 Blue Bird Vision. The cost after trade for the new bus would be $17,500.  Bus Mechanic Harold Adamson and Transportation Director Sandy Haas discussed with the Board the need to purchase the new bus and how mechanically the current bus is not up to standards.  A motion to accept the trade for a 2016 Blue Bird Vision was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman. Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.



	06-18-09
Approval/
Consideration of Playground additions
	Mr. Arneson submitted more proposals for new playground equipment.  A discussion was held on the placement and needs of the playground equipment.  Future Building plans may require new playground equipment and new placement.  It was decided to keep researching the equipment, but include the items with the building plans.

	06-18-09
Approval/

Consideration of FCCLA Members receiving Letters
	FCCLA has its own awards and is not recognized under the NSAA requirements to letter.  FCCLA has opportunities to go to National competitions where other activities may not; they are recognized in many other ways.  A motion to maintain the current requirements to letter was made by Ansley and seconded by Schumacher. Voting aye – Ansley, Horstman, Wood, Turek, and Schumacher; Nay – Cullan.


	06-18-10
Administration Reports
	Mr. Arneson gave updates on some of the classroom maintenance projects.  He also reported that he was able to attend a planning meeting with ESU 13 for future needs and goals of the District, including recruiting and maintaining good teachers; it was a great learning experience.  
Mr. Ningen reported for Mrs. Plog about the Summer School program coming up for Elementary and High School.  He also updated the Board that the Termite prevention and maintenance has been completed.  Multiple classrooms are getting new flooring and there have been some electrical upgrades done as well.  The cement in front of the High School where the picnic tables currently sit will be replaced with sod and the tables will be moved by the new concession stand.  
The Fire Marshall will be coming for a final inspection in the areas we added fire wall (the stage in the little gym and the kiln room). Mr. Ningen gave a tour of the Teacherage to the Board and guests at the meeting; he explained how lucky the District is to have this to offer Superintendents. He thanked everyone for his time he has spent with our District.

	06-18-11 
Adjourn 
	The meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.  The next meeting will be Monday July 9th, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.


Mary Curtis


     Troy Turek
 Board Clerk                        
       Secretary
